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Follow us 

Lunch @ the Pavilion 
July 13  Following Worship th

(215)-257-2880 standrewsucc.org615 E. Walnut Street, Perkasie, PA 

God’s Precious Children Mission Opportunity
July 20 , during Worship th

Join us during worship on July 20  , God’s Precious Children will be
sharing about their ministry. This is a  mission we have been supporting

for a number of years now to assist students in Liberia to get their
education through paying their tuition. If you previously have sponsored a
student and they are returning you can continue to sponsor them and if
you are interested in sponsoring a ‘new’ student please see someone on

the MRT team. We look forward to continued support of this mission.

th

July Upcoming EventsJuly Upcoming Events    

Sponsored by the Culinary Team. Main Course will be hamburgers
and hot dogs. Please bring a covered dish to complement the meal
(side and/or dessert). You can sign up on the bulletin board in the

foyer or call Ken Barndt 215.257.7063. 

Create Peace Vacation Bible School
July 21-25, 2025, 9am to Noon Daily

VBS is just around the corner and this years theme is “Create Peace”. We
already have nearly 40 children registered and can’t wait to engage

children from the wider community in a week of learning about Christ’s
love and peace. We are looking for donations and volunteers to ensure
our week of fun, fellowship, and worship is a success. See more details

inside the newsletter about volunteering, donating, or registering a
participant. 



The divisions we see in our country and around the globe are more than headlines. They touch
families, friendships, neighborhoods, and even churches. It’s tempting to take sides, to argue

louder, or to withdraw altogether. But Jesus calls us to something higher. He calls us not to be
peacekeepers—those who avoid conflict—but peacemakers—those who enter the broken spaces and

bring reconciliation.

Being a peacemaker doesn’t mean compromising truth, but it does mean embodying grace. It
means choosing love when it’s easier to hate, listening when others shout, breaking down walls

brick by brick and building bridges. Peacemakers do the hard work of healing and Jesus tells us that
in doing so, we reflect our identity as children of God. 

As we reflect on this call, consider these words by Jimi Hendrix:
“When the power of love overcomes the love of power, the world will know peace.”

And Mother Teresa reminds us:
“If we have no peace, it is because we have forgotten that we belong to each other.”

And finally, Martin Luther King Jr. once said:
“Peace is not merely a distant goal that we seek, but a means by which we arrive at that goal.”

Pastor Barb

Pastors MessagePastors Message

“Blessed are the peacemakers, for they shall be called children of God.” Matthew 5:9

In these turbulent times, Jesus’ words ring more urgently than ever. “Blessed are the peacemakers.”
In a world marked by division across political lines, racial and cultural boundaries, economic

struggles, and international conflicts, we are reminded that Christ’s call to be peacemakers is not
optional. It is central to what it means to follow Jesus. 

In a fractured world, the church must be about creating
peace as a witness to the peace of Jesus Christ and the

kingdom of God. This month, our Vacation Bible School will
be about “Creating Peace.” It’s especially important that our
children see the church following Jesus’ example of creating

peace through our love for others. 

May our church be known as a community of peacemakers,
people who reflect the heart of Jesus in how we speak, act
and love. In a broken and divided world, let us be agents of

Christ’s peace. 



Consistory Members 2025: 
 Elders- Lee Metzger (President), Karen Peterson, Ron Grace, and Doris Lindmeier

Deacons- Tara Howell, Erin Rush, Robert Creager, Lance Ide, Herb Volk (Vice-President), and Cindy Grace.

June MeetingJune Meeting

ConsistoryConsistory  
ReportReport

Consistory thanked all who participated in the
Rummage Sale, which was most of the

congregation, via donations for the sale and
assisting on the day of the event and especially

Angela for organizing this project.  It was reported
that we netted $2,100 for the general fund of the
church.  This was so successful, we will be holding

another rummage sale in October.

Consistory reviewed our finances and noted we
continue to have a shortfall between income and

expenses. Details will be addressed to the
congregation in a letter accompanying the semi-
annual giving statement that will be sent in July.
Consistory also is engaging a strategic planner
from the conference to develop a strategic plan

for the church and will meet with Rev. Cean
James, Associate Conference Minister at an all-

day retreat in September to discuss ways to
ensure the continued success of St. Andrew’s.



Stewardship, Hope, and GodStewardship, Hope, and God
In a world facing ecological, social and spiritual
challenges, stewardship is more than a duty—it

is an expression of hope. To be a steward means
to care wisely for what we have been entrusted
with by God: our planet, our communities, our

gifts, our faith. God calls us to act with
intention, recognizing that small choices, how

we spend our time, use our resources, and treat
others, can ripple outward in meaningful ways. 

Hope is the spiritual heartbeat of stewardship. It reminds us that the smallest act of
faithfulness can bear fruit in God’s time. In our giving, serving, and praying, we affirm our

belief that God is at work redeeming, renewing, and restoring. Even in times of uncertainty,
hope invites us to keep serving, offering what we have, and believing that God’s promises

will be fulfilled.

As stewards, we do not work alone. We are
part of a larger story rooted in faith and
love, strengthened by community, and

working toward a future we help shape in
partnership with God. Stewardship bolsters

our mission keeping ministries vibrant,
supporting those in need, and creating
space where faith can flourish and love

flows. When we share our resources
trusting God will use them to further the

good news touching people’s lives in
transforming ways, we find ourselves

becoming more generous. We find we want
to participate in God’s work in the world in
and through the church because the fruit

God brings forth is abundant and very
good. 

As we look ahead, may we embrace stewardship as an invitation to unite with God in
nurturing creation, serving our neighbors, and creating a future overflowing with the fruits

of faith, love and hope for the good of others, ourselves and the glory of God. 



 Although many thanks to the whole team, a special shout out to Lizzie and Kai who could often be
found well after working hours visiting with the people in the parking lot, taking pictures and just
“seeing” them. One special man told me, “They have been like daughters to me”. Thank you to our

“domestic goddess” Barb Fritz who joyfully cooked, cleaned and washed clothes all week along with
her other work. Thank you to the Flexers and the Ides for transporting the team and the many

suitcases to and from the airport. 
Thank you to Pastor Barb who was a source of strength all week and guided us through devotions

and meaningful processing and sharing. We were and are blessed to have her with us. 
Our expectation for our partnership with the other church did not go as planned, however we got to
know them better, sharing experiences, work and meals with them. Our team felt it was meant to be.

Prayers for their continued work and all that they may need right now. 
It takes a whole team to complete a mission and that is the fun part. We came together and made

this happen. We laughed, poked fun at each other, cared for one another, shared “meditations”, and
met for devotions. With the help of God, we learned to be careful with our expectations and to look

up to see God (as well as for the coffee making instructions) and that God is in control. Thank you for
supporting us in the Mission. 

A Reflection on Back Bay MissionsA Reflection on Back Bay Missions

And the Lord said, well done, good and faithful servant... (Matthew25:23). On June 7th our team was
commissioned to go to Back Bay Mission and do whatever work that we were called upon to do. Our

team returned after a week of service and with the help of God and lots of people we indeed completed
great work. Over the next few months our team members will share their experiences in the newsletter. 

You never know what will happen when you set out for a
mission trip. Expectations from past mission trips and

expectations of what we would like to happen often change
as the trip progresses. This trip was no exception. Our work

at the Mission exceeded any expectations. After 215 hours at
the work site, we completed the renovation of an apartment

for an unhoused veteran and renovations of the Pantry
(provides food much like our FISH) to improve workspace.
Rarely does a team get to complete a project at Back Bay
and with the help of our Mission leaders we were able to

complete two. 

In addition to the work hours for these projects, we cooked
and served meals four out of the five days at the Mission.

Over 65 meals were prepared each day, including our “own
spaghetti recipe”. We covered the desk in the Micah Center,

monitored shower time, sorted clothes, worked in the Pantry,
shopped for the apartment, and spent time with the clients.

Karen Peterson 



Pies! Pies! Pies!Pies! Pies! Pies!

November 15, 2025
More info to Follow

Mark your
Calendar

Mission MomentsMission Moments    

Our remaining Farmer Market Dates are, on
Saturdays,

August 23  rd

 September 6  th

 with the addition of some Apple Crumb and
Pumpkin Pies on this date. We are happy we
can share this ministry with the community.

A representative from God’s
Precious Children will be sharing in

worship on Sunday, July 20th.
Come join us and hear what’s new

with this Ministry. 

While most students are eagerly looking forward to
summer vacation, Pennridge FISH is planning for the
start of school in September. Because the expense
of school supplies can be a burden for low-income

families, we give a schoolbag packed with supplies to
school-aged children. Please help us by donating

new school supplies during June, July, and August.
While all supplies are welcome, we are most in need

of the following: school bags with laptop sleeves,
headphones, black Sharpie markers, dry-erase

markers, thin and broad Crayola markers, yellow
highlighters, blue, black, and red pens

If you would like to pack an entire bag, please
contact the office for a complete list of supplies to

place in each bag.  Be on the lookout for school
supply bargains and purchase items to help ensure

all students get off to a great start for the new
school year!

Your donations of non-perishable foods,
cleaning products, toiletries, diapers, and wipes

keep our pantry operating. Our needs this
month include: Bar Soap, Relish, Laundry

detergent, Paper towels, Poise pads, Knorr
meal helpers/Hamburger Helper, Toothbrushes,

Deodorant, Canned salmon. Please be sure
your food donations are in-date.

Clothing Room: Clean linens and sheets are
needed.

FISH SchoolFISH School  
Supply DriveSupply Drive

FISHFISH  
PantryPantry  
NeedsNeeds  



We have been blessed with 35
and counting VBS

registrations this year! We
are so very excited to be

increasing our numbers to
before pandemic heights,

however this means we need
you! 

We could use your help with
VBS! There are things for

everyone to do, no matter
your schedule or gifts. If

interested in helping with VBS
please contact Amanda Duffy

(215)-378-8472 or by email
manders93@verizon.net. You
can also register to help at

vbspro.events/p/createpeace. 

Want to donate to VBS? Feel free to
donate monetarily during

offering, donating the funds are
for VBS or 

visit 

https://tinyurl.com/2yct8brr

 to find supplies we are in need of
online!  Any questions, let Amanda

Duffy know. 

VBS runs on yourVBS runs on your
donations! Candonations! Can

you help?you help?  
VBS 

Decorating
VBS 

Decorating

Saturday July 19  th

10 am-Noon
Join us to decorate for our

upcoming VBS week while
partying away then enjoy

some lunch and fellowship

https://vbspro.events/p/create-peace
https://vbspro.events/p/create-peace
https://tinyurl.com/2yct8brr
https://tinyurl.com/2yct8brr


Special Music: If you would like to provide special music this
summer, please see Robert.

Share your GiftsShare your Gifts

We need you!We need you!  

 I want to thank everyone for the
prayers, cards, and phone calls
during my recent illness – it

meant a lot to me. Many thanks
to Doris for all the transportation

to multiple appointments and
caring. A special thanks to Ken for
transporting the items from my
home to church for the rummage

sale. I am very appreciative for
everything 

– many thanks!
Ruth Repko

Congratulations to
Benjamin Gossard for
receiving a Scholarship
from St. Andrew’s to

help continue his
education. He will be
attending DeSales
University this Fall. 

Liturgist is needed for
 August 10

One usher is needed for August 24
(worship at Perkasie Park)

Please contact the office if you
can serve on these dates. 

Join us for worship on August
24th at Perkasie Park starting at

10:30am. We will be worshiping as
a community of faith at the park
and will not have worship within

our building on August 24th. 

Worship inWorship in
the Parkthe Park  

Sponsored by the Culinary Team
 July 13th immediately following worship.

Main Course will be hamburgers and hot dogs
Please bring a covered dish to complement the meal
(side and/or dessert). You can sign up on the bulletin

board in the foyer or call Ken Barndt 215.257.7063.
Please indicate what dish you will provide to share.

FELLOWSHIP AROUND THE TABLES IS OUR GOAL!!! 

Sunday Lunch @Sunday Lunch @  
the Pavilionthe Pavilion



God’s Doors are Open to Everyone

ONA has been exploring what it means to be a truly inclusive church. We have been considering
Person-First Language vs. Identify-First Language. "Person-first language emphasizes the

individual before their condition, while identify-first language prioritizes the condition as a key
aspect of identity.

Definitions
Person-First Language: This approach places the individual before their condition, focusing on
their humanity. For example, saying "person with a disability" instead of "disabled person". This
language aims to avoid defining individuals solely by their disabilities and promotes respect for

individuality.
Identify-First Language: In contrast, identify-first puts the condition before the person,

emphasizing that the condition is an integral part of their identity. For instance, saying "autistic
person" instead of "person with autism". Many individuals within the autism community and other

groups prefer this form, as it acknowledges their condition as a significant aspect of who they are.
The choice between person-first and identify-first language can vary widely among individuals and
communities. Some people feel strongly about being recognized for their personhood first, while

others see their conditions as crucial part of their identity. For example, many in the Deaf
community prefer identity-first language while others, particularly in the medical contexts, may

favor person-first language.
Choosing between person-first and identify-first language should be guided by the preference of
individuals or communities being referred to. It is essential to be respectful and flexible, recognize

that language is always evolving and that individual preferences may vary. Engaging with self-
advocacy groups and listening to the voices of those within the communities can provide valuable

insights into the most appropriate language to use."

Source: National Institute of Health Website

ONA TEAM UpdateONA TEAM Update

If you have any questions about our work or have any
ideas about what type of educational opportunities you

would be interested in attending, please reach out to
any member of our core team. Our members include

Jessica Reese, Lee Metzger, Lance and Robin Ide, Karen
Peterson, Tara Howell, Robert Creager, Debbie Kantner,

and Erin Rush.

Person First Vs. Identity First LanguagePerson First Vs. Identity First Language  

Important ONA DatesImportant ONA Dates    
ONA Team Meeting Dates:

July 15
August 19

Sept. 9
Oct. 21
Nov. 18
Jan. 13

All are welcome to join! 

Congregational Conversations 
Sept. 14
Nov. 2

Feb TBD



August 3      Mission Moment in Worship: Back Bay Mission Team Sharing 

August 23    Pies @ Perkasie Farmers Market

August 24    Worship at Perkasie Park  

Sept. 6          Pies @ Perkasie Farmers Market 

Sept. 7          Faith Formation Sunday 

Sept. 14        Sunday Lunch in the Pavilion

Nov. 15          Bingo Night at St. Andrew’s 

July
Head Ushers:  Karen Peterson 

6- Doris Lindmeier & Deb Kantner

13- Lee Metzger & Ruth Yothers 

20- Robin & Lance Ide 

27 Brian & Karen Rush 

Aug. 3- Jim & Amy Smith 

LiturgistUshers

Serving SchedulesServing Schedules  

July

6- Jess Reese Wamsley

13- Denise Mayhew

20- Lee Metzger

27- Shirley Metzger

Aug. 3- Brian Rush 

July Alter Guild
Ethel Dietrich & Doris Lindmeier 

Want to give via Check? 
Mail your check or bring it with you the next time you

come to St. Andrew’s. Scan the qr code with
your phone camera to

give online! 

Click Here to Give Online

THANK YOU for your continued support of our beautiful church building and supporting the
great missions in our community.  Below is the link to our online giving platform:

Give with a Joyful HeartGive with a Joyful Heart  

Mailing Address: 
St. Andrew’s UCC 

P.O. Box 69 
Perkasie, PA 18944 

July Communion Servers  
Lee Metzger & Lance Ide 

https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=wWsk24ZWJSTZKsGd1RMKlg0BDvsSG3VIWQCPJNNxD8upkiY7JlDavDsozUE7KG0nFx2NSo8LdUKGuGuF396vbTPgGbgVupg1VrR7CE9muquXHubq5Z7ap5JVmPErc4ZeYHCKCZhESjGNQmZ5B-6dxyLlc48m-Sq6fi1kClwaXDA=&ver=3


SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT

1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31

Join us Virtually for Sunday worship at 10:15am .
You can find us at: www.youtube.com/@Standrewsucc

8:45 Adult Circle
10:15am Worship with
Holy Communion 

St. Andrew’s UCC, Perkasie  

10:15am Bible Study

10:15am Bible Study

10:15am Bible Study

Pastor’s Sermon Prep 

Pastor’s Sermon Prep 

Pastor’s Day off

Pastor’s Day off

7 pm Mission Resource
Meeting 

August Newsletter
Deadline 

8:45 Adult Circle
10:15am  Worship with
Jess Reese Preaching 
Picnic in the Pavilion
following Worship

Pastor’s Sermon Prep 

Pastor’s Day off

7pm Elders Meeting

7pm Consistory
Meeting

8:45 Adult Circle
10:15am  Worship with
God’s Precious
Children Mission
Moment 

8:45 Adult Circle
10:15am  Worship 

Pastor’s Sermon Prep 

10:15am Bible Study

Create Peace Vacation Bible School 9am-Noon Daily

United Church of Christ General Synod 

United Church of Christ General Synod - Pastor Barb, PSEC Delegate

Office Closed- Karen on Vacation 

6:30pm Book Club

VBS Decoration Party
10am-Noon 


